BN Stop & Search Scrutiny 
Minutes of the meeting held on Thursday 12th March 2015
Those in attendance:
Linda Hines (LH) – Chair

Tod Hale (TH)

Trudy Yates (TY)
Muhammed Sultan (MS)

Kamz Manku (KM)

Heidi Bryan (HB)

Nick Mitchell (NM)

Steve Clayton (Left prior to meeting commencing)

Inspector Andy Russell (AR)

Superintendent Ron Winch (RW)
Sergeant Nicky Keen (NK)

** Due to parking problems – prior to the meeting commencing, Steve Clayton left. The issue was that, as members arrived, they were refused entry into the front car park by contact staff (due to the heightened security risk). Linda Hines initially wished to abort the meeting, however - Supt Winch expressed his sincere apologies. Staff within the front office were spoken to and although the reasons were valid – he has given them his permission to allow IAG members to park within the front car park at future meetings. Police representation at future IAG meetings will ensure this message is passed to staff on duty within the front office prior to the meeting. Mr Winch wanted to send his apologies to all members and particularly Steve Clayton **

1) Welcome, Introduction & Apologies
Meeting opened by Chair and introductions completed. 

Apologies; 
Sam Miller

Steve Whitehorn

Sue Bailey

Andy Jackson

Vicki Smith

Linda Hines welcomed Nick Mitchell, a Sutton Coldfield resident, as a new member of the IAG. Linda also informed the group that Henry Wattis had resigned – he is extremely busy with his work and felt he couldn’t commit the time. Mr Winch expressed how appreciative he was for all the time Henry had given to the group and asked for a personal letter of thanks to be sent.

2) Conflicts of interest
LH asked group to confirm if there was any conflict of interest – no conflict identified.
3) Matters arising from previous meeting
Previous Group task: need to make group more diverse – need to look at other groups/associations engage with for potential new members from different ethnic backgrounds / younger age group
This is an on-going action for the group to continually review the make-up of the group and consider possible new panel members. 
Mr Russell updated the group regarding complaints – CI Ditta has not had any complaints during this period – if any complaints are made they will be presented to the group.

Vicki Smith has emailed the link to the PCC’s website to all members.
4) Provision of data & discussion to include arrest rates, type of searches conducted & race proportionality
Data discussed was from 1st January to 28th February 2015. There were 159 stop & searches in total across Birmingham North. There was more activity in Four Oaks. The most activity was taking place between 8pm-2am. 

Stop & Search helps build an intelligence picture in hotspot areas and around known offenders. It also helps prevent crime and reduces the offender’s chance of committing an offence in that area. 
KM – stated that he does still think that people believe the police misuse their stop/search powers.

AR – confirmed that all the forms we review are for people who have actually been searched not just spoken to.

LH – stated that she was disappointed that so many forms are not meeting the required standard after officers have received training.

AR – stated that BN achieved 27% positive outcomes, this is higher than the rest of the force. The only two powers that officers have used are PACE and Misuse of Drugs Act.

5) Review of a selection of actual stop & search forms 
AR informed group that the names cannot be removed from the forms we review and provided a reminder about confidentiality.

Form one:
Person & Vehicle

0221hrs on 12/03/2015 on Jockey Road
They were looking for drugs – nothing found.
No issues with the stop / form.

Form two:

Person

Misuse of Drugs was the power and they were looking for drugs
The grounds were male made off on foot and smelt strongly of cannabis.
21 bags of cannabis found – male arrested.

Form three:

Person 

21.20hrs on 10/03/2015 on Reservoir Road
Section 1 PACE and looking for Offensive Weapon
The grounds were acting suspicious

Officers saw male discard a pix axe handle - NFA
HB- asked why he wasn’t arrested if he was seen to discard this
Form four:
Person

05.24hrs on 11/03/2015 on Warren Farm Road
Section 1 of PACE 

The grounds acting suspiciously and current intelligence
The officers stopped the male as he was covered in mud. NFA.

Group would have liked more information and requested feedback was given to officers.

Form Five/ Six;
Person/s and vehicle

21.17hrs 10/03/2015 Fox Hollies Road, Walmley

Misuse of Drugs – searched for drugs 

Feedback from group – needed more information.

Group were happy with the stop and search records. 
6) Force and national developments in stop &search
There is nothing new to report on force and national developments.
Mr Winch spoke about the gold group for stop/search, stating that Superintendents go to the meeting 4 times a year. They look at all the different force areas. There is nothing to report back to the group from this meeting only that all officers need to get better at filling out the forms with full details.

7) Forthcoming tactical use of stop & search powers
Nothing of note
8) Community impact through the local use of stop &search
No community impact of note. 
9) Issues to be brought back to Gold Group
Nothing of note
10) AOB
Mr Russell explained he is going to be delivering new training for officers called ‘Professionalising Police Curiosity’. This is all about raising the initial curiosity that officers seem to have when they join the organisation – and ensuring officers still act upon this. It is being delivered to 20 officers on BN and 20 officers in Dudley and is then being evaluated to see if it is worthwhile to train the rest of the force. He asked if anyone from the group wished to attend the training. Linda Hines and Kamz Manku showed an interest and said they would attend.
It was raised that there is a large amount of Cannabis waste being dumped at Witton Lakes – most recently 7/8 bags. This has been reported by the park keeper. Inspector Russell will look into this and speak with the park keeper.
LH – updated the group regarding Kingstanding Tasking, stating they had completed the first one via live web chat. They had over 300 hits with live questions coming through. The next one is at the end of April and it will be during the evening at 730pm.
Future meetings:

14th May

16th July

17th September 

19th November 

All at 6pm at Sutton Coldfield Police Station
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